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Subject: F. PAUL ANDERSON AWARD

Dear Neil:

I am most pleased to let you know that the ASHRAE
Board of Directors, acting upon recommendation of
the Honors and Awards Committee, has elected you
as recipient of the F. Paul Anderson Medal, our
highest technical award. My personal congratulations,

This will be presented at the Banquet on Tuesday
evening, January 28th, during the ASHRAE Semi-
annual Meeting at the Chalfonte-Haddon Hall Hotel
in Atlantic City, New Jersey.

The above excerpt from the ASHRAE secretary
(Andrew T. Boggs, III) to Dr. Neil B. Hutcheon is
self explanatory.

Dr. Hutcheon, a long time member of Ottawa
Valley Chapter ASHRAE, is well known to
most of the chapter members as the Director
(retired) of Division of Building Research,
N.R.C. for the assistance and active participa-
tion in the past years.

May we on behalf of our chapter offer our
congratulations and thanks for all he has done
for our chapter and ASHRAE as well as the sig-
nal honor he has brought to the chapter by
winning this award.

"Your chapter president,
R. Jetzelsperger.,

JANUARY MEETING

Date: Tuesday, 21 January, 1975
Time: 6.00 P.M. - Social. Dinner - 7.00 P.M.
Place: Cathay House, 228 Albert St., Ottawa

Topic:  Special Panel Discussion
“CONSTRUCTION 1975

OTTAWA CONSTRUCTION ASSOCIATION BLDG,
P.0O. Box 3123 Station “C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

SPECIAL MEETING
PANEL DISCUSSION

We are directing our Special Panel Mecting towards
the Construction Industry and naturally leaning
heavily in the direction of the mechanical trades.

What about the Construction Industry, locally,
that is for 19757 Will it be poor, so-so0, good, or what?

We are going to discuss various phases of the Industry
and in particular such areas as material costs, material
availability, firm price bidding, escalation, hidden
costs and time. Yes, what about time as related to all
of this?

Come on. out and help the panel make this a successful
evening. Each panel member will be asked to make a

brief presentation followed by a general discussion and
a short question and answer period. ‘

Panel members will be:

1. Mr. George Bowie, President of the Ottawa
Construction Association, Past President of
E.C.A. (Ottawa) and an electrical contractor.

2. Mr. John Robertson - Past President of M.C.A.
{Ottawa) and a mechanical contractor.

3. Mr. George Bemi - Architect.
4. Mr. Stirling Weedmark - Consulting Engineer.

5. Mr. Al. Cameron - Carrier Corp. and representing
the suppliers.

We also hope to have with us Mr. Henry de Puyjalon,
President of the Canadian Construction Association
who will be our special guest and will open our meet-
ing with a brief presentation on the construction
industry of Canada and in particular, our marketing
area.

To be a success, we need the support of the members.
Come out and join us.
D. C. McKeen, Chairman,
- Technical Sessions.
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CHAPTER DUES — Are U a paid-up member? — There is still time to take advantage of the -
prepaid meal plan! ! : '

ERRATTA - Just like in the word here, it appears the gremlins had been busy in our November newsletter,
resulting in a number of errata. ' The major errors we can overlook — however a minor one — the caption
below the picture of the Board of Governors — is hereby corrected to read:

Standing: Bob McKee, governor; Grant Wilson, secretary; Gary Bugler, governor: Ralph Warring,

governor; Jim Black, treasurer; _
Sitting: Lorne Wilson, past president; Rudi Jetzelsperger, president; Charlie Hobbs, vice-president.

ASHRAE GUIDES - are never obsolete. Send yoﬁr old ones to:
John Legault, at Goodkey, Weedmark & Assoc. for distribution to the campuses around Ottawa
They will serve to familiarize students with ASHRAE.
ISU - doesn’t mean “IS Uis, or IS U ain’t” - it does mean “THINK METRIC” (in International
Standard Units) for our MARCH meeting when:

Mr. Frank Duval of Department Industry, Trade and Commerce will be speaking on fhe “EFFECTS OF
METRIC CONVERSION” on ASHRAE related activities and trades.

Those who know Frank can vouch for his making the topic entertaining as well as informative; and, since
he is to speak at the ASHRAE semi annual meeting this month in Atlantic City, his presentation will be
most appropriate and up-to-date.

As a follow-up your Technical Committee (chairman, Bob Bates) is planning an afternoon seminar - wbrkshop
sometime in April on

“MECHANICS OF METRIC CONVERSION”
Few of us have givep much thought as to how soon we are going to face these problems in our work.
How many of you can make the following conversions, and to what S. I. units?

(1) 150 Btuh
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— (2) ° 200 tons refrig.
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(3) 20 Psig 4) 36" x 24" duct
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(5) 4200 cfm

)

OK, OK, — so you do know! — Incidentally, did you make a soft or hard conversion?





